Tasking

The competition rules committee concerns itself more with the subject of tasking, and tweaking thereof, than any other single issue. That’s probably a logical place to invest its time since we pilots go to contests to fly competitively and the task is the venue to organize this activity. Not so obvious is what are we trying to measure and what is the best task to do so?

In the earliest contests, in the 20’s in Germany and the 30’s in the States, when the sport was new and just staying aloft seemed miraculous, duration and altitude gain were the benchmarks used to compare performances. As gliding performance and instrumentation improved, changes to tasking were made as well. Straight out distance was seen as the best indicator of pilot prowess for about 40 years, at which point glider performance had become so good the long retrieves became a large part of the test. The last free distance task called in the US was at the 1972 standard nationals at Marfa, TX, on which some of the crews logged close to a thousand miles towing elephantine trailer contraptions behind noisy, hot cars. 

Enter the “Cats Cradle”, a sort of proto POST designed to measure maximum distance within a confined area. Then, in the 80’s, when the idea of landing out at all had lost its luster, the PST evolved into what is now a speed event with a limited time. 

While the performance improvements in gliders has had a rather predictable influence on tasking, the computer (flight and scoring) coupled with gps recording offers an amazing potential for new tasking schemes. But before creating a host of new tasks we need to go back to the basic question of what are we trying to measure, and how much of the available technology do we want to employ.

Ask 10 pilots their opinions on tasking and they will give a like number of answers (20+ if they’ve had a couple beers, and/or they are on the back page of the score sheet). Shorter/longer, with/without gaggles (markers), start methods, and scoring schemes are some of the areas that sometimes don’t have a “right” solution. The preferences simply reflect a diversity of opinion on what a contest should be. 

One concept that seems to follow the 70-odd-year evolution is that of changing to a time-based task rather than the standard distance-based task. The hope is that pilot skill testing will be at least equal to the latter while reducing the number of out landings and their inherent risks and hassles. The MAT and TAT are additions to the PST as tasks without a fixed distance.

The rules committee will always have the exercise of matching the available tasking options with the desires of the pilot corps and the need for a meaningful contest. 

